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Soldotna Bible Chapel 
300 West Marydale, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Church Office (907) 262-4865 
Pastor John’s cell (907) 953-0616 

email - office@soldotnabiblechapel.com 
www.soldotnabiblechapel.com 

 
 

John Rysdyk - Pastor Teacher  
Kevin Spence - Pastor of Children's Ministries 

Francisco Vega - Youth Director 
Gary Lindman - Director of Worship 

Morning Worship                                      9:30 am 
 

 

 
 

Children’s Church                                            
 

 

2 & 3 years     Kaitlyn Jefferson / Scheduler    Room 114 
4 & 5 years      TBA / Kari Nabinger     Room 101 
Grades K & 1         Susan Lockwood                Room 112 
Grades 2 - 4   Melanie Hess / Leanne Cragg     Room 204 
 
 

 

 

Sunday School                                          11:00 am 
 

 
 

Nursery        Andrew Jefferson, Supervisor       Room 103 
2 yrs             Patti Ireland / Cheryl Beeson       Room 104 
3 yrs             Chatham / Hall / Ringquist     Room 114                  
4 & 5’s  Kristi Dillingham / Joanne Jenkins   Room 111 
K              Joy McCaul / Janet Arneson            Room 109 
1st /2nd   Emma Millard / Amanda Walker     Room 113                  
3rd/4th           Deb Mackie / Ken Felchle     Room 107 
5/6 Boys    Mike Hopp / Robert Thompson     Room 105 
5/6 Girls     Mary Nunn / Kara Johnston         Room 106 
Jr. & Sr. High     E. Arneson / J. Bucho    
                                    P. Hilbish            One Eighty Room 
 

Adult Classes                               
 
 

Colossians                                 Jory Nunn             Library                        
Survey in Basic Christianity   Joe Hillyer    Upper Room 
Systematic Theology        Dean Denlinger       Room 203 
NO Manifest (College/Career) on 10/25 & 11/1            
Sermon Discussion          Mike Hassemer        Room 204 

  
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

                            

 
 
 

October is  
Pastor Appreciation 

Month!   
It’s never too late to let our 

pastors know that you’re thankful for 
their service to our SBC family! 

 

 

 

 

Remember to turn your  
clocks back 1 hour this  

Saturday night, Oct. 31st! 
 

 

 

After much prayer and consideration, Daniel Johnston 
has withdrawn his application for Minister of Music at 

this time. The Pastoral Search Team & Elders met 
last Monday evening and feel like we need to proceed 

with pursuing Wayne DeVilliers for the position of 
Pastor of Adult Ministries & Counseling. We will have 
an informational Congregational Meeting Sunday, 

Nov. 1st, at 6:00 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS HOPE concert for the Chapel  
family is  Monday, Nov. 9th., at 7 PM, 

at SBC.  The community is invited  
to the Nov. 10th concert,  
same time, same place. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We need volunteers to assist 
with coffee clean-up after  

Sunday School. If you can serve 
in this ministry, please call  

Nancy Myers (907-953-1884). 
 

 

Because of Covid, we are not having Harvest 
Home this year. If you’d like to have  

Thanksgiving dinner with church family, we’re 
tentatively planning a potluck on Thanksgiving 
Day. Please let Kevin know if you’re interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you’d like to nominate a member of SBC 

to be a Deacon/Deaconess, for 2021, pick up 

a form  from  the Info Center. Return the 

form to the office by Sunday, Dec. 13th. 

 

 

OCTOBER MISSION’S SPOTLIGHTS 
 
 
 
 

 

Child Evangelism Fellowship (CEF) is a 
worldwide organization that shares the 
Gospel with children & trains teens & adults 
to share their faith with others. Alaska CEF 
spends the winter months facilitating Bible 
clubs in local schools & sends mission 
teams out to bush communities year 
round. Michele Swensen, who attends SBC, 
is a Chapel supported missionary serving 
with CEF. For more info, contact Steve 
McKinley at 252-5149. 
 
 
 
 
 

KYKD Radio is operating 7 transmitters 
broadcasting Christian programing to large 
parts of Western Alaska. It is a privilege to 
be a continuing part of God's work in these 
rural communities. Portions of the Yup'ik 
audio Bible are now being distributed. A new 
80-foot antenna tower in Hooper Bay 
expands coverage to the village of 
Chevak. Most travel is severely restricted so 
there has been a great need for 
perseverance to effectively continue that 
work. We are optimistic that construction of 
another station on the Yukon River will 
happen. KYKD appreciates SBC's prayers 
and financial partnership. Please pray that 
we will have the adaptability, insight, and 
courage to bring the timeless message of 
Christ's love using new and creative means 
during these rather unique and "interesting" 
times. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Serving in the Nursery 
 
 
 
 
 

Morning Worship         Janet Arneson / 
 Linda Fox 
Sunday School    Jeanette Klodt / 
 Rose Mowery 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Sunday, November 1, 2020 
 
 
 

Morning Worship  Janet Gomez / 
 Jennifer Barkman 
Sunday School    Cayla Boettcher / 
 Kari Nabinger 

 
 
 
 
 
 

To help in the nursery, please call  

Andrew Jefferson at 252-0358. 

 
 

 
 
 

Behold, the eye of the 
Lord is on those who fear 
Him, on those who hope in             

His steadfast love. 
 
 
 

Psalm 33:18  ESV   



 
 

Sermon Notes 

 

 

Soldotna Bible Chapel Mission Statement 
Being committed to God’s inspired and authoritative 

Word, it is the mission of Soldotna Bible Chapel  
to exalt God in spirit and in truth, to edify and 

encourage one another to personal holiness, and  
to evangelize a lost world with the gospel . 

of Jesus Christ.  

THIS WEEK at the Chapel 
 
 
 
 

TUESDAY, October 27th 
 Ladies’ Bible Study (Genesis 2) - 1 PM 
 Pickleball - 6:30 PM 
 
 

WEDNESDAY, October 28th 
 AWANA - 6:30 PM 
 180 Youth - 6:30 PM 
 
 

THURSDAY, October 29th 
 Ladies’ Precept Study (Romans) - 1 PM 
 
 
 

SATURDAY, October 31st 
 Men’s Basketball - 7 AM 
 Ladies’ Precept Study (Mark) - 9:30 AM 
 Daylight Savings  - Fall Back!  
 
 

SUNDAY, November 1st  
 Morning Worship - 9:30 AM (Masks in 
      Upper Room & non-masked in Main  
      Sanctuary) 
 Live Online Facebook Service - 9:35 AM 
 Sunday School - 11 AM 
 
 

Welcome! 
We extend a personal greeting to you  

as you worship with us today. 
If this is your first time to visit us,  
we have a special gift bag for you  

at the Information Center in the lobby.   
We want you to know that there is a place here  
for you in worship and Bible study as well as 
many opportunities for ministry and service. 
If you are looking for a place to worship, and  

to find fellowship and encouragement,  
we would count it a privilege to be that place.  

 

 
 

 

May God minister His grace to you, 
     Pastor John  

 

 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:   

If you have a prayer request or would ike to be included 
on the e-mail prayer list, email DeAnna at  
deannamartinsbcprayerchain@gmail.com. 

 


